

Tom Karier  
Chair  
Washington

Frank L. Cassidy Jr.  
"Larry"  
Washington

James A. Yost  
Idaho

W. Bill Booth  
Idaho



Joan M. Dukes  
Vice-Chair  
Oregon

Melinda S. Eden  
Oregon

Bruce A. Measure  
Montana

Rhonda Whiting  
Montana

November 29, 2007

## MEMORANDUM

**TO:** Council members

**FROM:** Tony Grover, fish and wildlife division director

**SUBJECT:** Council decision on comments on draft FCRPS and Upper Snake River  
Biological Opinions

A draft comment letter to Bob Lohn, NOAA regional administrator, is being circulated among Council members at the time of writing this memorandum. The due date for comments on the biological opinions is December 14<sup>th</sup>, 2007. I expect Council members will have reached a decision about what if any comments to make to NOAA by the time of the Council meeting on December 12<sup>th</sup>, and a decision about the letter can be made at that time.

---

w:\tg\ww\biop comments from council.doc